## THE CITY OF LATHRUP

## **City of Lathrup Village**

27400 Southfield Road Lathrup Village, MI 48076 www.lathrupvillage.org | (248) 557-2600

TO: Mayor & City Council

FROM: Mike Greene – City Administrator

DATE: June 16, 2025

RE: Year-End Budget Amendments

**Background Brief:** At a minimum, two times each fiscal year City Council considers budget amendments to reflect current-year activity (CYA). Enclosed in your packet are recommended budget amendments that have been reviewed and discussed between the administration based on the current year's activity and trends for the remainder of the fiscal year.

Due to the June Council meeting falling mid-month, staff were conservative in their estimates for the remainder of the year. However, there may be unexpected expenses that occur over the next two weeks that we did not foresee. If the enclosed budget amendments are approved and something unexpected does occur, staff may need to reach out to the City Council to schedule a Special Meeting to conduct one final budget amendment session.

Previous Action: January 27, 2025 – Mid-Year Budget Amendment Approval

## **Economic Impact:**

The FY 24-25 General Fund budget was approved last year with the expectation that the City would add ~\$12,000 to the City's Fund Balance. The proposed FY 24-25 budget amendments have the City adding ~\$3,300 to the City's Fund Balance. This includes the additional expenses, such as additional accounting services and the Patrol Car purchase.

The Major Street fund is planned to utilize the minor fund balance in FY 24-25. This is due to the approved EB 11 Mile construction project while keeping the maximum transfer to the Local Road fund, as the City plans for large local road projects over the next year (Siren Gate & Rainbow Circle).

The DDA had an approved budget that included utilizing Fund Balance as they continued to tackle projects such as the HAWK Signals and alley improvements. Due to the City changing staffing and moving from two full-time personnel to one full-time and one intern, the impact on the DDA fund balance was reduced.

The Water/Sewer fund, on paper, takes a large hit to the fund balance. This is due to two main factors: 1) a large bond payment for the SRT was originally budgeted for in FY 23-24; however, the County did not finish the work and bill the City until FY 24-25 (discussed and approved at mid-year budget amendments), 2) approved engineering services for the two Southfield Water Main grant projects. Overall, the Water/Sewer funds are still projected to hold healthy fund balances.

**Recommendation:** It is my recommendation to approve the FY 24/25 budget amendments.

<b>Recommended Mot</b>	ion:			
Moved by Council Member		seconded by Council Member		
to approve the fiscal year 2024/2025 budget amendments as presented.				
Kelly Garrett	Bruce Kantor	Jalen Jennings	Jason Hammond	Maria Mannarino
Mayor	Mayor Pro-Tem	Council Member	Council Member	Council Member